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If lost, call:  
206-403-9900


I love this picture sent in 
by Barb Donahey; very 
appropriate for after 
Thanksgiving dinner.  The 
puppy is adorable and 
the look on the adult’s 
face is loving.


Nancy Brayton showing 
off Charm’s ribbon after 
earning her DCat title
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CLUB PINS   
AVAILABLE 
Club pins are only  
$5 each (pictured  
right).  Pins are 
 available from 
Alicia or Dalene. 

Membership Meetings are held on 
the 1st Thursday of the month, 
7:00 PM, unless it’s a holiday. 
Check Page 3 in the NSN to be 
sure. 

Driving Directions to Manhattan  
Community Hall Meetings: 

From I-5 driving north:  Take the 
Orilla exit, turn left at end of exit, 
follow S 188th on across Highway 
99 and through tunnel under the 
runway; stay on this road, which 
becomes Des Moines Memorial 
Drive, until you come to the light at 
8th Avenue S, turn left, then right 
on South 186th, right on 4th 
Avenue S., and right on South 
183rd (which is really a dead-end 
gravel driveway at this point), 
drive to the end to Manhattan 
Community Hall. 

From I-5 driving south:  Take the 
Orilla exit, turn right, follow from 
S. 188th above.   If lost, call the 
hall at 206-403-9900
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From  
The  
Editor

Dalene McIntire 
11054 SE 192nd Street 

Renton, WA  98055
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iMac

🐾

Please share the notice on page 13 concerning Tank, a black Lab 
service dog that was taken from his owners, reward is offered.  I 
originally put the information on the first page, but it’s been several 
weeks now since Tank disappeared and hopefully there have been new 
results.  Just in case he hasn’t been found yet, I moved it further back in 
the newsletter to page 13.  Thanks to Colleen Brown for helping in 
getting the word out.


Time for confession:  in making my own family calendar, I noticed April 
didn’t have the correct dates on it.  So I went to the club’s calendar (I 
use the pages with the months on them for the club’s and my calendar).  
So I quickly checked the club’s calendar (of which we have sold all but 
one copy) and found it was not correct either.  My solution:  I am putting 
the correct page at the end of this newsletter.  Anyone who bought a 
copy of our 2021 calendar can just print off that one page and then 
paste or tape it over your wrong page.  The top and/or bottom of the 
page will need to be trimmed a little so it won’t hang over the original 
page.  The side-t0-side dimensions are fine.  I have to do that for 11 
copies since I buy and send a bunch to friends who aren’t club member, 
so I made a lot of work for myself as well.


For my copies, I trimmed off a little less than ¼” from the top, then used 
clear scotch tape to tape it on top of the wrong one, and if you want to 
be really fancy I poked a hole at the bottom for when that page is going 
to be hung up when May comes along.  If you make a mistake, just print 
out a new copy and try again.  It doesn’t look bad.


My apologies to everyone who bought calendars.  For once we made a 
decent profit on the calendars so I didn’t want to go WAY in the hole 
and have them all printed again.  But I was able to add the club’s 
Sanction Match on April 18th which wasn’t known at the time I made up 
the original calendar.


As I mentioned last month, Betty Winthers was kind enough to pick up 
our second-place rosette we earned in the newsletter contest.  She 
mailed it to me a few weeks ago so I could include it in this issue and 
you will find it on 4.


Check out the board minutes for more information on club activities and 
about the January meeting.  It will be a Zoom meeting so members will 
be able to call in.  At least we know this one won’t be cancelled 
because of the Covid 19.  Alicia will send out instructions before the 
meeting on how to join the “crowd” on January 7.
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Next Club Meeting                        
Held at Manhatten Center in 
Burien when the building is 

open again.  See directions to 
hall on pg 2.

We’re hoping to be able to have a 
meeting in January.  If the hall. isn’t 
open still, the board is considering a 
meeting via Zoom, so keep tuned as Alicia 
will let you know. 

•  •  •  •  •  •  •  •  •  •  •  • 
Catch up with club activities such as they 
are now days in the Board minutes , 
check pages 11 and 12 to see what is 
going on — or not. 

•  •  •  •  •  •  •  •  •  •  •  • 
The Herding Test in August was 
cancelled for this year by Ewe-Topia and 
will be rescheduled for next year, 2021.   

•  •  •  •  •  •  •  •  •  •  •  •
You’ll be receiving notices from Alicia on 
club events, plus you can always check 
out the club’s web site (GSDCofWA.org) 
or Facebook page (GSDCofWA, 
Facebook). 

•  •  •  •  •  •  •  •  •  •  •  • 
Unless otherwise noted, all meetings 

begin at 7:00 PM. 
18300 Fourth Avenue South 

Manhatten Center, Burien, WA 
Directions to hall on page 2 
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Let’s hope someone finds Tank (mentioned on page 13) soon…what 
a great Christmas present that would be for his owner. 

I don’t know about you, but this cold, rainy weather is getting to 
me.  If it weren’t for my Seahawk scarf I’d freeze. 

Speaking of the Seahawks, they came back to life winning their 
last two (?) games to stay among the top teams. 

The Clark County all-breed shows and the shows the GSDC of the 
PNW were planned for the first weekend of December, but were 
cancelled because of the Covid restrictions. 

Crufts in England was moved from its usual date of March 11-14 
to July 15-18, 2021, because of the pandemic. 

I bought a new Christmas tree this year, it doesn’t have lights on 
it (I’ve had 2 or 3 of those and the lights burn out), and it’s only 
6’ tall so I can decorate the top of it without climbing up on a 
ladder or chair.  There is a picture of it on page 8 when Wrangler 
and Shadow pitched in to help put on the lights. 

Do you know what a shock it is to dial your own phone number (I 
was trying to find my cell phone) and have someone answer it?  It 
took me a little while to recognize my neighbor’s voice.  I knew 
she wasn’t in the house, so I must have dialed her number by 
mistake, but it sure had me going for a bit there, wondering how 
anyone else could be in the house. 

One of the buyers of my 3-DVD set bought two of them, one for 
him and one for his son.  He brought me into the present by 
paying me through Zelle which I had never done before.  Between 
him and the bank, I finally set up my account. 

We Rate Dogs on tv has 9 million followers.  They also raise 
money with great success for dogs needing medical attention.  I 
saw it on a Friday night, but the name of the show is “Sunday 
Morning Pet Project”.  They had a really interesting bit on the 
family of Steve Irwin who was killed accidentally by a sting ray.  
His family is running their “farm” if you can call having alligators 
a farm. 

Another bit on dogs owned by past presidents which was also 
interesting.  As far as I could tell, this is either a new program 
or a rerun of it, but it was listed on my t.v. guide on channel 7.  I 
just looked it up again and there was a program of it today (29th) 
as well and it didn’t have anything to do with dogs.  If you have 
the capability to watch it for November 27, you will enjoy them.  
If not, my apologies again. 

Gina Grossman and I played around with doing a Face Time chat 
today.  She has an appointment with a doctor during the week 

Tidbits by Dalene

(Continued on Next Page)

http://GSDCofWA.org


2019 Award Rosette 
from the GSDC of 

America 
Best Newsletter 

BEST NEWSLETTER
1967-1970, 1974-1976, 
1990, 2009, 2011-2019 

Second Place 
1981-1982, 1985,  

1987-1989, 2008, 2010, 
2020,

Third Place 
2001-2006 

4th Runner Up 
2002-2007 

Honorable Mention 
1971-1972, 1975, 

1977-1980  

MEETINGS 
Meetings are held on the 
1st Thursday, 7:PM, of 

the month at Manhatten 
Center, except no 

meeting July  
See pages 1 & 2 for 

address & directions. 
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Best Wishes for a Merry Christmas 
and a Happy New Year.  If we have a 
Zoom meeting in December, I’ll see 
you there.


Be sure to check out the last page 
(the one on the back of the GSDCA 
membership application.


Merry Christmas &  
Happy New Year!

that will be via Face Time and she wanted to try it out first.  That’s a lot like the 
blind leading the blind, but we did get it to work.  I hadn’t done it before either 
so it was a learning situation for both of us.   

If you are a member of the GSDCA, your dues are due by  
December 31.  Check out their rates on their application at 
 end of this newsletter. 

Members of our club (GSDC of Wash. State), your dues are  
due by January  31, 2021.    They will be considered  
delinquent if not paid by the February 4 meeting - see details  
on page 15. 

The GSDCA rosette we won this year for 2nd place in the 
 newsletter contest is on the right.  Not much different  
from all the others we’ve won except for the color of the  
button in the middle of the rosette and the rosette itself… 
guess it just depends on who made them up. 

Thank you Colleen Brown for sending me her comments and 
compliments…both are always welcome. 

Take a look at the email Alicia sent out before our shows in 
September looking for people to steward and to man the entry 
gate to the grounds.  It isn’t difficult to see she has had some 
experience in getting people together to help out (from PTA 
maybe?).  And a good job she did! 

Did you ever read any of the Little House On The Prairie books?  I read them all.  
Channel 9 is celebrating the 85th anniversary of its publication with a film 
portrait of their author, Laura Ingalls Wlder.I t will be shown on December 29 at 
8:00 PM.  If you miss that one, it will be played again at 1:00 PM on December 31.    

Those who have ads on the Business Card page will need to renew by the first of 
2021 ($10 for members, $30 for non-members).  Send money to Treasurer Lorrie, 
see page 15 on how to pay. 

If you have a friend that you’d like to buy a subscription to the NSN for, the cost 
is $10/year, or if they would like to subscribe on their own, they can send the 
money to Lorrie direct. That fee is for those who have an email address I can 
send it to and not through USPS.    



These three DVDs contain all the novice 
obedience exercises based on the Koehler 
Method of Obedience who trained for Walt 
Disney for over 20 years: 

Even though AKC has added 2 new Novice 
classes, the basics taught on these DVDs will 
still make it possible for you to compete in all 
three.  

 • Novice Obedience Class,  
 • Preferred Novice Class,  
 • or Beginner Novice Class. 

This Novice training will also teach your dog 
the basics for any other training you are 
interested in pursuing later on. 

                          OR 

Whether you wish to show or not, these 
same exercises will give you a well-trained 
dog to be your lifetime friend and companion. 

You can buy the DVDs for $75 and train by 
yourself (at your convenience), or call and set 

up one or more  private lessons if you wish 
(first one is free), — either to get you 
started or to check on your progress after 
working with the DVDs for a few weeks — at 
$30 each. 

Using the DVDs, you can train when its 
convenient for you, no worry about missing a 
class and getting behind.  You can watch a 
segment over several times until you’re sure 
you understand it before working with your 
dog.  You can also call me if you have any 
questions (no charge). 

Once your dog knows the exercises, you can 
take him/her out to work in public to learn to 
work around distractions instead of learning 
to ignore distractions AND trying to learn his 
lessons at the same time. 

The Koehler Method gives you reliability 
without bribing your dog with food.  I have 
used Koehler’s training and taught it for over 
50 years with great success; my students 
have had great success as well, many going on 
to compete well in other venues. 

Training Without Treats!

   OBEDIENCE TRAINING AT 
      YOUR CONVENIENCE 

Have a young or old dog to train in 
obedience?  Can’t find a class that’s 
convenient for you, whether it’s location or 
time of day?  These three DVDs are your 
answer. 

Dogs can begin formal training at 12 weeks 
of age and any time thereafter — a dog is 
never too old to learn.

PRICE - $75 for complete DVD set (plus $5 postage)
Claiburne Kennels

  Contact:  Dalene McIntire    253-852-0605  —  dalenemcintire@q.com  —  206-852-0513
web site:  dalenemcintire.homestead.com

German Shepherd Dog Club of Washington State, Inc.
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Over 150 sets sold in the US, plus one to Sweden and one to Australia.
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 FROM AKC  
October has been a month of innovation, service 
and preparation for the AKC. 
  
We were happy to announce the launch of our 
Virtual Home Manners Program. The program is 
designed to help teach dogs proper manners at 
home. Teaching their dogs to behave at home is 
important for owners, mentally stimulating for 
dogs, and home-based training can take place 
any time that fits into the schedule of the dog 
owner. The program will include two levels 
allowing puppies and dogs of all ages to 
participate. The tests include manners related to 
food, walking on a leash, petting, and following 
commands like sit, stay, down and more. Virtual 
Home Manners titles will be awarded by CGC 
evaluators who will review videos of the dogs 
doing the skills.. Titles will be awarded provided 
the dog is AKC-registered, enrolled in the 
Purebred Alternative Listing (PAL) program, or 
enrolled with AKC Canine Partners. This is a great 
step towards our AKC. S.T.A.R Puppy and Canine 
Good Citizen  programs. You can learn more 
about the program here.. 
  
We have also been focused on helping people 
and animals displaced by natural disasters. In the 
past five months, eight AKC Reunite Pet Disaster 
Relief Trailers have been deployed to assist in 
what has been a record-breaking fire season 
across the western US. AKC Reunite has donated 
a total of $41,000.00 to several animal 
organizations as they have cared for displaced 
pets from these fires. Additionally, Louisiana and 
surrounding states have been hit with multiple 
tropical storms and hurricanes this year. AKC 
Reunite was able to donate a total of $10,000.00 
to organizations that were impacted by the 
storms. We applaud their work and efforts during 
these most difficult times. Should you want to 
learn about ways to help their disaster relief 
efforts, please visit akcreunite.org. 
  
Although this year has been filled with a 
multitude of challenges unlike any we have ever 
seen before, the show must and will go on! We 

were excited to announce that entries are open 

for the 20th annual AKC National Championship 
presented by Royal Canin. We have been working 
incredibly hard to prioritize the safety of our 
exhibitors, judges, and staff. While we are 
following federal, state and local guidelines, we 
have also consulted and are also implementing 
additional safety measures, including: 
  
●      Face mask requirements on showgrounds 
(including the parking lot) 
●      Closing the event to the public 
●      Elimination of ringside seating 
●      Temperature checks and signed affidavit/ 
waivers attesting to health 
●      Mandatory social distancing; including a 
“show and go” procedure to minimize the amount 
of interaction between individuals 
●      Expansion of the grooming area to prioritize 
social distancing 
  
America’s National Championship is made 
possible because of dedication and a commitment 
to the sports we love.  The show will also be 
available to stream on akc.tv. We will make 
these events as safe and as enjoyable as we can 
for everyone. 
  
As always, the AKC staff is available to assist you, 
as am I. Feel free to contact me via email 
dennis.sprung@akc.org or via my cell phone 
516-637-6567. 
  

 
  
Dennis Sprung 
President & CEO 
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Dalene is a little 
behind starting on 
the Charlie Brown 
Christmas tree, so 

Shadow and I 
decided to start it for 

her.  

Not sure she 
appreciated our 

help, but at least it 
made her think 

about her 
responsibilities 
around here!

Shadow

Wrangler

Happy 

Holidays 

to 

One and All !! 

from 

Claiburne Kennels
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              PUPPIES, ANYONE??? 
We’re beginning a new column for puppies, so send in your pictures to the editor. 

Who doesn’t love puppies?  Especially German Shepherd Puppies! 

-9 -

Helen Gleason’s puppy - Soley VD Plassenburg

 at 10 months.  Sire: VA Willy Vom Kuckucksland 

IPO 3. - Dam: V Nadja Von Der Schmeide IPO 1.

December - 2020

Legend with his new Giggle Ball

Legend, not supposed to be on the chaise!

Legend, waiting his turn?

Legend, and guess who?
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               PUPPIES, ANYONE??? 
You can also submit puppy pictures of your 

dog who is no longer a puppy — relive that wonderful time. . .   

December - 2020

Sent by Helen Word, she didn’t give

me their names.

Amanda’s Goldi enjoying fall weather

Look who stopped by to say Hello!



Board Mee)ng on 11/16/2020 
Notes taken by Alicia Olsen   

Mee)ng will come to order at  
7:10 PM by Donna Gonzalez, 
President. 

A"ending are: Laura Cronin, Donna Gonzalez, 
Kimberley Seward. Via phone conference.  

President’s report:  
No report 

1st Vice Presidents report:  
•Specialty show dates: May 14/15/16, 2021    
•Sent out an email to all the judges to 
confirm that they are sNll available to judge in 
2021.  Will get AKC papers filled out to avoid 
any fines. SNll need one obedience judge. 
Want to make sure the club has the updated 
membership list and board list with the 
parent club and the dues are up to date, so it 
doesn’t slow the process down. Need to 
follow up if Carco park will be available, if not 
we need to find a different place. 

Second Vice President:  
No report 
  
Secretary’s Report:   
Absent: InformaNon was on the agenda 
Received an email asking about puppy trainers 
and joining the club.  Replied to the email. 
(informaNon was on the agenda) 

Treasurer’s Report:  
No report - absent.          

Membership:   
Absent: InformaNon was on the agenda  
Time to send out reminders for membership 
dues.  Due to Covid and no club meeNngs it was 

discussed that if a person would like to join the 
club, they will sNll need to fill out the applicaNon, 
be reviewed by membership and voted in by the 
Board, waive the requirements of meeNng 
a"endance at this Nme. If member joins now Nov 
or Dec 2020, that fee applies for the year of 2021 
as well.   

Herding:   
Aug 7th or 28th 2021 need to confirm dates with 
Ewe-topia  

Obedience:  
No report absent 

Sanc)on Match:  
April 18th 2021 

Rally Seminar:  
Would like to do again in 
the spring and late summer. 
Dates to be determined   

Calendar:  
1 le_ – contact Dalene for purchase, $10.   

Ways and means:  
No report 

Website:  
Laura will be making updates on the website 
soon with the new informaNon from meeNngs.  

Facebook:   
No report - absent 

Educa)on:   
2020 meeNngs:   
Due to King County being in phase 2, the building 
is not open for use.    
•Dec 3rd- Christmas party CANCELLED 

December - 2020
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DO YOU NEED A LAUGH?TT:   
July 18th 2021 

NewsleRer:   
Deadline for December ads in the NSN should 
be turned into Dalene by Nov 25.  Don’t forget a 
Christmas ad is at a special price - $10 for a full 
page! 

Old business:  
•Look for chairs that the back fabric of the 
chair can come off to have the club logo 
embroidered on it.  

New Business: 
•The club is planning on doing a zoom club 
meeNng Jan 2021.  
•Board is going to do their Dec meeNng over 
zoom to test it out.  

Next Board mee)ng: Dec 21st 2020, 7pm ~ via 
Zoom 
Next Club mee)ng: Zoom Jan 7, 2021  
Adjournment: There being no further business 
the meeNng was adjourned at 7:30PM. 
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So we have new developments... if you or anyone 
you know lives on the Olympic Peninsula, we need 
your help. If you can help us post fliers and signs 
between Sequim and Port Angeles (Little Oklahoma 
and more remote areas in that vicinity), in post 
offices, gas stations, gun shops/clubs, grocery 
stores, and mini marts, we need you. Tank’s 
abductor lives in the area and is using him to hunt 
as part of a larger pack of dogs. It is against the law 
to keep a found pet (in state of WA). It’s also against 
the law (in WA state) to sell or give away a dog that 
is not yours to transfer. 

We will notify police, fish and game board, 
as well as Tribal authorities and appreciate 
any and all help to get the word out. If you 
are part of any FB group in those areas, we 
would be grateful if you would share his 
info.


There is a reward for his return (no 
questions asked). Please help us if you 
can.


Again, the number to call if you have any 
information on Tank:


360-474-4844

November 21 at 3:30 PM

 

We just got a call from someone who saw 
a black lab with a gray muzzle on the side 
of upper Elwa Rd in a long Street stretch of 
the road. He had on a red collar. If anybody 
is in that general vicinity and can go keep 
an eye out for him we would really 
appreciate it. Thanks a million!


The picture above left and text was sent 
to me by Dixie Whitman, from Georgia 
via Face-book.  Let’s hope someone will 
find him soon.  I put it in our newsletter 
because I thought there might be 
someone in our club or someone they 
mention it too that could be of help.  
Keep your fingers crossed for Tank. 

Please share this notice anywhere and every-
where. We are getting signs printed and laminated 
to post up in the area... street signs will go up 
next week too. This new information has given 
our search new energy and very pointed direction.



• Anyone advertising 
their puppies on this page has agreed to 
take back their dogs if the owner can’t 
keep the dog.


•
• The club recommends that you take the 

time to check out a few breeders before 
making any decisions on any puppies.


•
• The club does not take any 

responsibility or liability for their actions.  
We recommend that you check out each 
one before buying.


• Each breeder is different in how they 
raise their puppies.  YOU make the 
choice of which one you feel good 
about.




Members Only 

This Litter Box is free to club members only, 
for 2 litters a year.

After that it is $10.00 per litter.  Each litter 
stays in for 2 months only.


Club is not recommending these people 

!

Whelped:  August 19, 2020 

Sire: Lazy L’s JD Fircrest Sunset 
Pobiah, OFA H&E, DM Clear 

Dam: Lazy L’s Fee of Love , OFA 
H&E, DM Clear 

6 Males (Red & Black)  
3 Females (Red & Black and Black & 
Tan) 

Owner’s Name:  Lorrie Nerney 
Owner’s Phone:  (360)456-0800 
Owner’s email address: 
   lazylsheherds@comcast.net 

Owner’s web site:  on Facebook  
under Lazy L Shepherds 

December - 2020
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Membership 

Information 
• Dues are due by the end of Janaury; 

• Dues are considered delinquent if not paid by the 
February meeting; 

• A one-time $10 late fee will be added for February 
only; 

• If not paid by March, you will no longer be a 
member; 

• You will have to resubmit a new membership 
application to become a member again, voted in, and 
start over with points earned. 

Payment Options for German Shepherd Dog 
Club of Washington State 

(1)  Give to Treasurer at a club meeting. 

(2) Send check to Treasurer: 
    Lorrie Nerney 
    P.O. Box 93 
    Olympia, WA  98507 

(3)  Pay through PayPal: 
    Log into your PayPal account 
    Send money to our account: 

     gsdcws2019@outlook.com as a friend 
   (otherwise there is a fee to send us money) 

NSN ADVERTISING RATES 
Deadline for February Issue 

JANUARY 21, 2020 

Advertising   Color  

Full Page, Color $15.00 

3 Ads paid in advance, Color 30.00 

Half Page, Color 10.00 

Business Card Page (per cal. year) 10.00 

Non-Member Business Card (per yr) 30.00 

Litter Box (for members) FREE 

   (for 2 mos, $10/mo. after that) 

German Shepherd Dog Club of Washington State, Inc.

AGSDCF 
The American German Shepherd Dog 
Charitable Foundation, Inc. is a non-
profit organization devoted to funding 
research projects that improve the 
health of the German Shepherd Dog.


We are grateful to the special dogs who 
have given their hearts and souls to 
make our daily lives happier.  They ask 
nothing more than to be loved, fed, and 
their health needs met.


If you would like to help this Foundation 
in their work for our wonderful breed, 
you can send a donation to:


	 Ellie Carson

	 3085 - 25th Ave SE

	 Albany, OR  97322


To read more about this group, go to 
AGSDCF.com    

December - 2020
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http://AGSDCF.com
mailto:gsdcs2019@outlook.com


NOTICE         NOTICE          NOTICE          NOTICE 

Happy 
Birthday to 

those born in 
DECEMBER!

- 16 -

German Shepherd Dog Club of Washington State, Inc.

NO MEEETING IN DECEMBER. 

NEXT CLUB MEETING WILL BE HELD (WATCH FOR IT HERE) 
(SEE SIDEBAR ON PAGE 1 FOR DIRECTIONS TO HALL)

December - 2020
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Business Cards
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German Shepherd Dog Club of Washington State, Inc.

If you would like to advertise 
on this page, the cost is $10 a year for 

members, $30 a year for non-members. 
Contact Dalene if interested.

December - 2020



Application for Membership 

German Shepherd Dog Club of 
Washington State, Inc.  

Name 

____________________________________________Date____________________ 
Address______________________________________________________________ 

Phone __________________  Cell_________________  E-Mail ___________________ 

Why do you want to join this club? 

______________________________________________________________________ 

How many German Shepherds do your own?  _______Females  ______ Males   ______Puppies 
How long have you owned German Shepherds? ________________ 
Do you own more than one breed? __________  If so, what?____________________________ 
How many litters a year do you breed? ____________________ 
Check which areas you are working your dog in  ____Conformation  _____Rally   _____Herding   
______Agility  _____Obedience   ____Therapy   ____Tracking   ___Schutzhund   ____ Other 

Please list any other dog clubs you belong to: 
_________________________________________________________________ 

Proposed for Membership by:  ___________________________________________________ 
How long have you known this person? _____________________ 

Areas of Interest you are willing to help with?  (please mark all that apply) 
____Obedience  ____Rally   ____Conformation   ____Herding   ____Hospitality (Meetings) 
____Shows   ____Other Events 

Please be advised there is a 1-month waiting period after your introduction at a meeting before 
applications are reviewed and voted on.  A condition of membership is to have an “active” status in 
the club, which means attending at least two club meetings, or special functions, supporting club 
events, or by donations to or working at them. 

Membership dues are ($35 single - $50 household) payable to the German Shepherd Dog Club of 
Wash. State, Inc.  (Dues will be refunded if membership process is not completed within 6 months 
of receipt of check.) 

Signature of Applicant/s  _______________________________________ Date___________ 

__________________________________________________________________________ 

Date Received ____________  Date Presented_____________  Date Approved_____________ 

!
German Shepherd Dog Club of Washington State, Inc. December - 2020



GSDCA.org 

The GSDC of 
America’s website 
with information on 
club activities, results 
of specialty shows, 
and much more. 

GSDCofWA.org 
The GSDC of 
Washington State’s 
website.  Check it out 
for information on the 
club activities of our 
local club.

!

German Shepherd Dog Club of Washington State, Inc. December - 2020



HAPPY HOLIDAYS!
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	Official Publication of the
	Next Club Meeting                        Held at Manhatten Center in Burien when the building is open again.  See directions to hall on pg 2.
	(Continued on Next Page)
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